    MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY

    COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF LONDON, KENTUCKY,

                                       HELD
                                AUGUST 6, 2018


A regular meeting of the City Council of the City of London, Kentucky, was held August 6, 2018, at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall in London, Kentucky.  Mayor Troy Rudder presided and the following duly qualified and acting members of the City Council were present:



Councilperson Steve Berry




Councilperson Kelly Greene


Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman



Councilperson Danny Phelps


Councilperson Noah White


Councilperson Judson Weaver


City Attorney Larry Bryson was present.


Prayer by Bro. Jeff Lewis of Carmichael Church
* * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Troy Rudder.

MINUTES

A motion was made by Councilperson Judson Weaver and seconded by Councilperson Steve Berry to approve the Minutes of July 2, 2018 and to dispense with the reading of the minutes.


Then upon this motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes




Councilperson Kelly Greene, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Danny Phelps, yes



Councilperson Noah White, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



KIP JERVIS – SPOTLIGHT 


Kip Jervis was present to discuss the “Light of London” on a radio show, 98.5, whereby Mr. Jervis talks with residents who have made an impact on the Laurel County Community.  Mr. Jervis stated that he has already interviewed three people, Jessie Williams, Roy Bowling and Lawrence Kuhl.   The reason for Mr. Jervis coming to council meeting is to get help with the list of candidates to interview.  A list of citizens of Laurel County was presented for the council’s review.



MARK HENSLEY – LAUREL COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT – 
NEEDLE EXCHANGE


Mark Hensley, Executive Director of the Laurel County Health Department was present to talk about the drug epidemic and the risks connected with intravenous drug use in our community.   Mr. Hensley stated that the Laurel County Health Department is statutorily mandated per KRS 211.180 to perform the duties of detection, prevention, and control of communicable diseases such as Hepatitis C and HIV and the implementation of a syringe access and exchange program helps to fulfill this 
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mandate.  The needle exchange program will provide on-sight referrals to counseling programs to assist those struggling with drug addiction.   The needle exchange program will operate out of the lower section of the basement of the Laurel County Health Department with operation hours from 2:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. on Thursdays, with those hours increasing depending on the amount of participation.  


Mr. Hensley presented the Board Members with a Resolution read by Attorney Larry G. Bryson.


A motion was made by Councilperson Noah White and seconded by Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman to approve the resolution and authorize Mayor Rudder to sign the same.

Then upon this motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes




Councilperson Kelly Greene, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Danny Phelps, yes



Councilperson Noah White, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



DUSTIN ISAACS – 2020 CENSUS


Dustin Isaacs with the Census Bureau was present to talk about the 2020 census.   The U.S. Census counts every resident in the United States.  It is mandated by Article 1, Section 2 of the Constitution and takes place every ten years.  The data collected by the decennial census determines the number of seats each state has in the U.S. House of Representatives and is also used to distribute billons in federal funds to local communities.   Mr. Isaacs explained that currently research in four areas that focus on the major cost drivers of the decennial census is being conducted, which are use of the internet to increase self-response, using existing government date sources to answer census questions and reduce follow-up workload, automate operations to increase productivity and reduce staff and offices, and use of existing maps and addresses to reflect changes rather than walking every block in every neighborhood in America.



Mayor Rudder stated that Doug Gilbert and Rick Cochrane have already been working on this matter. 


BUILDING INSPECTOR, DOUG GILBERT – VACANT PROPERTY – 
CHRISTOPHER T. STAVELY 


1.
Christopher T. Stavely



The property is located at 104 Falls Street, London, KY.   


Mayor Rudder informed the Council Members that he received a request from Bruce Lominac to postpone this matter until a later date.   Attorney Bryson stated that it is reasonable to postpone this time and Mr. Bryson will notify Bruce Lominac of the next council meeting and that he is expected to be present.  
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Mayor Rudder suggested this matter be tabled until the September council meeting.


REVISIONS TO ORDINANCE NO. 2017-07 DEVELOPMENT 
ORDINANCE


The Council Members were presented with certain revisions to the Development Ordinance for the City of London to be reviewed.  A committee made up of Judson Weaver, Kelly Greene, Steve Berry and Doug Gilbert worked on the changes to the Ordinance.  Councilperson Steve Berry stated, “We worked on this for months almost weekly and had to call in Larry a few times.  The main concern is the “right of way” for 


signs.  We want them off our right of way.  We lowered our fees to help businesses.  We are recommending this to the council.”   


Building Inspector, Doug Gilbert read the changes to the Ordinance for the first time.   A motion was made by Councilperson Danny Phelps and seconded by Councilperson Kelly Greene to accept the changes to the Ordinance and recognize it as the first reading of said Ordinance 2018-03.

Then upon this motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes




Councilperson Kelly Greene, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Danny Phelps, yes



Councilperson Noah White, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes



BOARD APPOINTMENT – DARREN SIZEMORE – LAUREL 
COUNTY TAX APPEAL BOARD  


Mayor Rudder informed the Council that he would like to reappoint Darren Sizemore for the Laurel County Tax Appeal Board, pursuant to the request of Joyce Parker.



UPDATE OF EMINENT DOMAIN CASES


Attorney Larry G. Bryson gave an update on the eminent domain cases:



1.
The Garrison case is to be heard this Friday.



2.
The Rice case is going to be delayed because the attorney who was 

representing them is withdrawing.


3.
The Johnson case will be heard this Friday.  


The next steps on the Garrison and Johnson case will be the Judge will give the City a Summary Judgment and the next step will be the Master Commissioner will sell the property.
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ADJOURN

There being no further business, a motion was made by Councilperson Judson Weaver and seconded by Councilperson Steve Berry to adjourn the meeting.

Then upon this motion came the following vote:



Councilperson Steve Berry, yes




Councilperson Kelly Greene, yes



Councilperson Bobby Joe Parman, yes



Councilperson Danny Phelps, yes



Councilperson Noah White, yes



Councilperson Judson Weaver, yes

Mayor Rudder declared the meeting adjourned.




________________________________





TROY RUDDER, MAYOR
_________________________
  CAROLYN ADAMS

  City Clerk

